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Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
5th January 2017
Spring 2017: Newsletter  No. 1

Dear Parents and Carers,

A very Happy New Year to everybody and a huge welcome back to school for the Spring term!
Teachers will be sending out their curriculum letters over the next week and curriculum information will be updated on our website.  A list of dates can be found at the end of this letter.
Christmas thanks
We’d like to thank you for your generosity in donating £435.23p towards our collections- a record for Broadmayne! Thanks go to FABs for their contributions towards our Christmas party lunch. It was also lovely to see so many of you at our informal carol singing on the last day of term. 
Incredible years

The Children’s Centre in Dorchester run a range of sessions: these focus on family life and parenting for families with children up to the age of 12 and we get really positive feedback from people who have attended. Leaflets are available in the foyer.

Club update- please complete slips and send back by Mon 9th Jan
The following after school clubs will run up until half term:

Mon 16th Jan for 4 weeks 3.15- 4.00 : Yr 2 Tri-Golf with Mr Gibbons. Free
Mon 16th Jan 3.15- 4.15 for 4 weeks: Yr 3 and Yr 4 Stem Science club with Mrs Collings and Miss Felgate- £5 charge for 4 weeks.
Tues 17th Jan for 4 weeks 3.15-4.15: Craft & Cooking with Ms Barnett (Yr 1-Yr 4- for those on waiting list)  £1.50 per week.
Mrs Badley’s Ukulele & Recorder clubs start Wed 11th Jan for 5 weeks then 7 weeks after half term.
Thurs 19th Jan for 4 weeks 3.15-4.00: Yr 3 & 4  Dance Club with Mrs Howells - Free
Action Van will start after half term (Wed 3.20-4.20 Yr 2-Yr 4) - £2 per week.
Existing lunchtime clubs will continue (Starlings, Football, Book club)

Friday Club: This will start after half term on Friday 24th February.
Message from Dorchester Library

“Inviting  all Muggles and Wizards to come along in their best outfits to our Harry Potter Book Night: “The Professors of Hogwarts”.Lots of fun, spells and wizardry on Thursday February 2nd from 4pm – 5pm at Dorchester Library and Learning Centre. Share the Magic!
Under eights must be accompanied. For more information please ring 01305 224440.”

Admission 2017 – Reminder

If you have a child who would be due to start school for the first time or to start middle school in September 2017, the closing date for applications is Friday 15th January 2017.  It is really important that you submit an application by the closing date for your child to be offered a school place in September.  Regrettably ,failure to do so will mean that your child’s application will be considered as late and may reduce your chance of gaining a place at one of your preferred schools.

School Meals

All children in Yr R, Yr 1 and Yr 2 are eligible for free school meals. In addition to this, if your family qualifies for certain benefits, there may be additional funding to support the children in school, for example through additional staffing, resources, extra-curricular activities.  In order to register or find out whether you are eligible all you need to do is call (01305) 221000 before 15th January 2017.
Panto

Next Tuesday 10th we have our annual panto: “Beauty and the Beast.” Many thanks to the FABs  for funding this fantastic experience of live musical theatre.
Parent workshops

On Tues 17th Jan we are holding our “Learn alongside your Child” Maths morning, when parents and carers are invited to come along and join in with some mathematical activities in class, just turn up in the hall when you have dropped your child off! This will be for the first session up to playtime at 10.30.
Details about other parent workshops will follow later in the term.
Emergency Closure in the case of Severe weather

This seems an appropriate time to inform you of our emergency arrangements when severe weather strikes. Arrangements should the school need to close are as follows: If you have internet access you can log onto:- http://mapping.dorsetforyou.com/closedservices. Local radio stations are expected to broadcast school closures and display them on their websites although this may take some time.  If you do not have Internet access at home please let us know and we will try to organise an alternative system for notifying you. We will also send out a text message to all parents, if the internet is up and running as our system is web based.  If the weather conditions deteriorate during the school day, we will always endeavour to contact you by text message or phone and the school will remain open until all children are collected. If we cannot contact you and the school needs to be closed urgently, we will, as stated in our admission form, arrange for another parent to look after your child until you can be contacted.  Please ensure that the school office has your up to date mobile number and if you haven’t already supplied this information - the names of parents or relatives who we could ask to collect your children if you are unavailable.  
If the school bus does not run in the morning, the service will be withdrawn for the whole day. For any enquiries about school transport please ring 01305 221704.
Multi-cultural World Book Day/Book Week
World Book day is on Thurs 2nd March and children may dress up as a character from a book if they wish.  A range of book-based activities will take place during that week, with a focus on texts with a multi-cultural theme. There will be a repeat of our popular “Books at bedtime” session on Tues 28th Feb at 5.30-6.30. Children are invited to come along in pyjamas and listen to a story- teddies welcome too! If you have any books, experiences or other resources from different cultures you would be happy to share during the week please let us know. 
Staff News

Mrs King is still recovering from additional surgery on her wrist- we are very grateful to Ms Amber Barnett, who will continue to cook lunches with the help of Mrs Sue Beale. We are seeking temporary lunchtime staff to work with our friendly team on an occasional part time basis (11.45-1.15). If you are interested please ask office staff for more details.

This week we welcome Mrs Horne to our teaching assistant team and Mrs Treviss to the Reception class. 
Cool Kids

There are currently no spaces in Thurs Cool Kids Childcare club. Please contact Mrs Bevis or Mrs Foyle if you would like to put your child’s name on the waiting list.

Reports and consultations
This year we have decided to send out detailed annual reports in the summer. This term we’d like to invite you to individual Parent Consultations on Monday 20th or Tues 21st March from 3.30-5.30. If you would like to discuss your child’s progress or any concerns at any other time, teachers will arrange to meet you as soon as possible after school. 
Yours sincerely
Mrs M. Austin
Spring Term   2017: Tues 3rd January- Fri 7th April

               INSET day: Fri 10th Feb

               Half Term:  Mon 13th- Fri 17th

Summer Tem 2017: Mon 24th April- Thursday 20th July

               Half term:  Mon 29th May- Fri 2nd June
               INSET day: Friday 21st July

PTO for Spring term diary dates

	January
	

	Mon 9thth Jan  at 8.55
                            3.30
	School nurse drop-in
Curriculum governors committee

	Tues 10th
	M & M productions: Beauty and the Beast (kindly funded by FABs)

	Tues 17th at 8.15am

                     9.00 am
	Governors Finance committee

Learn Alongside your Child- Maths open morning

	Tues 31st at 6.15 pm
	Full Governing Body

	February
	

	Fri 3rd
	FABs quiz night

	Tues 7th at 9 .00 am
	Safer Internet day- presentation for parents by Yr 4


	Wed 8th at 9.10 am
                  5.45- 7.00
	Year 2 class assembly 

School disco

	Thurs 9th at 9.10 am
	Yr 1 class assembly


	Fri 10th
	DASP INSET day- school closed

	Mon 13th- Fri 17th
	HALF TERM

	Week beg 27th Feb 
	Multi-cultural Book Week


	Mon 27th at 8.55
	School nurse drop- in session

Hearing tests for Yr R

	Tues 28th at 3.30
	Books at bedtime


	March
	

	Thurs 2nd
9.00-9.30
	World Book day
Read with a Relative or Friend

	Wed 15th    6.00pm

	DASP Yr 4 concert

	Mon 20th &, Tues 21st
3.30- 5.30
	Parent Consultations    
          “

	Tues 21st at 1.45
	Community concert

	Fri 24th
	Comic Relief Red Nose Day

	Fri 31st at 6.00pm
	FABs Chocolate Bingo

	April
	

	Mon 3rd- Wed 5th
	Year 4 residential trip to Hooke Court



	 Fri 7th at 9.10 am
	Year 3 class assembly


	Fri 7th April
	Last day of Spring term


CLUB APPLICATION SLIPS FOR THE YEAR GROUPS LISTED BELOW

Y2

I would like my child: …………………………………………….. to join Tri-Golf with Mr. Gibbons, starting on Monday 16th January for 4 weeks. 3.15pm – 4.00 pm - FREE
Signed ………………………………………………………….  Parent/Carer

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Y3 & Y4
I would like my child: …………………………………………….  To join the Stem Science Club with Mrs Collings and Miss Felgate starting  Monday 16th January.  3.15pm – 4.00pm. £5 for 4 weeks
Signed …………………………………………………………… Parent/Carer

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Y3 & Y4

I would like my child …………………………………………. to join the Dance Club with Mrs. Howells starting on Thursday 19th Jan. for 4 weeks 3.15pm – 4.00pm. - FREE
Signed …………………………………………………………….. Parent/Carer
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------



In Dorset 
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